Diran Kradjian

St. Gregory the Illuminator
Church

5 Corbett Avenue

Binghamton, NY 13903

November 7, 1991

The Most Reverend Bishop Khajag Barsamian
St. Vartan Armenian Cathedral

630 Second Avenue

New York, NY 10016-4885

Dear Most Reverend Father:

As a member of the parish nominating committee for the upcoming parish council
elections, I am writing to ask permission that one of our council members be
permitted to run for a fourth term for parish council. His name is Luke Sarkissian,
and he has served as the treasurer of Saint Gregory the Illuminator Church for some
five years.

As a small parish, we would find it difficult to fill the position with a skilled
parishioner that would carry on the responsibilities. I am submitting this request
with the agreement of the parish council chairman.

Please call me at (607) 722-1135 if further information is needed.
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DIOCESE OF THE ARMENIAN CHURCH OF AMERIGA, 630 SECOND AVENUE, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10016-4885 212 686-0710

December 2, 1991

Mr. Diran Kradjian

St. Gregory the Illuminator Church
5 Corbett Avenue

Binghamton, New York 13903

Dear Mr. Kradjian:

Thank you for your letter of November 7 concerning the fourth term of a
parish council member. In order to follow proper procedure, however, a
written request should come directly from the parish council chairman.

With prayers and good wishes for the faithful of the Binghamton
community,

With prayers,
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Bishop Khajag Barsamian
Primate




